
(Client’s last name, first initial)_________________________________GBS_ICA____________(IV, HIB, or Refuse) 

 

Informed Consent for When You Test Positive for Group B Strep (GBS)  

 

You are most likely receiving this form because you have tested positive for GBS and your midwife has asked you to 

consider your options for care now that we know you are positive.  

 

If you have NO other risk factors other than a positive GBS swab test, we will allow you to choose one of the options 

below for treatment or refusal of treatment. However, there are some situations which increase your risk even more such 

as finding GBS in your urine or if you previously had a baby that became ill from GBS. In such situations you must agree 

to follow Option 1 under our care, the use of IV antibiotics during labor. Your midwife will let you know if this is your only 

option or if she will accept you to choosing another option.   

 

Before making a final decision we want you to be well informed. Please talk to your midwife as well as visit the 

ccbirthcenter.com website. You will need to first log in as a user and then visit the Client Resources page under “Last 

Trimester.” You will find lots of valuable information on subject of GBS and pregnancy.  

 

After you have researched the subject and discussed any concerns with your midwife, please choose one of the following 

by signing your name by your preferred choice. Then sign again below. By signing this form, you are accepting FULL 

responsibility for your choice as well as accepting any increased risk associated with your decision. 

 

__________________________Option 1: Follow CCBC protocols for consideration of increased risk factors (see chart) 

and treat with IV Antibiotics during labor, if membranes rupture after labor begins, you will be allowed to labor as long as 

you are making progress and as long as there are no signs of infection such as maternal temperature ≥ 99.5 or elevated 

maternal or fetal heart rate. If membranes rupture prior to the start of labor, you may be required to transport sooner if 

labor has not naturally begun within 12-18 hours. When choosing this option, please understand that we will charge your 

account extra for this treatment. The cost is $200 for first two doses and $50 for each additional dose that might be 

needed, in a long labor. The initial cost also covers the other expenses involved in administering IV drugs. For this reason, 

if we don’t have time to give a second dose for some unexpected reason, the cost will remain $200.  

 

__________________________Option 2: Follow CCBC protocols for consideration of increased risk factors (see chart) 

and treat with Chlorhexadine (aka Hibiclens) vaginal washes every 4 hours during active labor, transporting for a 

hospital delivery if membranes are ruptured more than 12 hours and/or if maternal temperature ≥ 99.5. The cost 

for Hibiclens to use during labor is $10.  

 

__________________________Option 3: Follow CCBC protocols for consideration of increased risk factors (see chart) 

but refuse any treatments, transporting for a hospital delivery if membranes are ruptured more than 12 hours 

and/or if maternal temperature ≥99.5. This is NOT our recommendation. But we will respect your right to make 

this informed choice if this is your preference. By signing this “option” you are refusing treatment and 

understand that we will not allow you to labor more than 12 hours with ruptured membranes during labor and 

that you will also be transported immediately with any signs of infection or fetal distress.  

 

Signed: _______________________________________________________ Date: ______________________________ 


